  These minutes have not been formally approved and are subject 
to change or modification by the public body at the next meeting.


SOUTH PLAINFIELD PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
MEETING MINUTES
September 12, 2017


The meeting was called to order by President Darlene Cullen at 6:30 pm.

President Cullen announced that the meeting was being held in accordance with the Open Public Meeting Act and as such, proper notice of the meeting was published in the official newspapers, The Observer, The Courier-News and The Home News Tribune.

In attendance were:   President Darlene Cullen, Vice President Gary Jones, and Treasurer Melissa Katsingris.  Trustees:   Bob Bengivenga, Cheryl Nagel-Smiley, Stephanie Wolak, Mayor’s Alternate Ray Rusnak and Superintendent’s Alternate Annemarie Stoeckel.  
Absent:  Frank Lemos.

Also in attendance were:  Eric Aronowitz, Esq., Linda Hansen, Ken Morgan, and Carmela Sutor.  

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:  Lead by President Cullen

MINUTES:

President Cullen called for a motion to accept the meeting minutes of August 8, 2017.

Ray Rusnak made the motion, seconded by Vice President Jones.  In Favor:  Cheryl Nagel-Smiley, Mayor’s Alternate Ray Rusnak, Superintendent’s Alternate Annemarie Stoeckel, Melissa Katsingris, Vice President Jones, and President Cullen.  
Abstain:  Bob Bengivenga and Stephanie Wolak.

 
PAYMENT OF VOUCHERS:

President Cullen called for a motion to approve the payment of vouchers, check #12271 through #12303, totaling $41,263.11.

Annemarie Stoeckel made the motion, seconded by Cheryl Nagel-Smiley.  The motion passed unanimously.
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MONTHLY REPORTS:

Expense Report:  President Cullen called for a motion to accept the expense report.

Ray Rusnak the motion, seconded by Cheryl Nagel-Smiley.  The motion passed unanimously.  

Cash Receipt Report:  President Cullen called for a motion to accept the cash receipt 
report.

Annemarie Stoeckel made the motion, seconded by Ray Rusnak.  The motion passed unanimously.


Statistical Report:  President Cullen called for a motion to accept the statistical report.

Ray Rusnak made the motion, seconded by Annemarie Stoeckel.  The motion passed unanimously.  


DIRECTOR’S REPORT:

Ms. Hansen reviewed her Director’s report in detail.

President Cullen called for a motion to accept the director’s report.

Cheryl Nagel-Smiley made the motion, seconded by Ray Rusnak.  The motion passed unanimously.


COMMITTEE REPORTS:  


Finance and Budget:  Melissa Katsingris reviewed the Bank Statement report in detail.

President Cullen called for a motion to accept the financial report.

Annemarie Stoeckel made the motion, seconded by Ray Rusnak.  The motion passed unanimously.
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Policy:  Vice President Jones stated that there is nothing to report at this time.

Buildings & Grounds:  Bob reported that the contractor will repair the front porch so water no longer pools there and he took a look at the front doors and does not feel there is a problem there with dragging pins but will replace it if we find that they are not holding the pins properly.  Edison Heating completed repairs to the drain lines on the roof.  There was a concern that the units seemed to be registering a different temperature than what was actually in the room.  The tech discovered that temperature override adjustments cannot be made so they also contacted Carrier (the company that set the units when installed) and had one of their reps come to take a look and he found that the software on two of the controls were corrupted and had to be re-installed.  All the thermostats are now showing the correct temperatures.  Bob feels that it is acceptable to use DPW with some projects around the building but the contractor should be held responsible for issues that he created with the building (porch, lights on the ramp).  The annual John Basilone Memorial Parade is on September 24th in Raritan.

Bob excused himself from the meeting at 6:44 p.m.


Personnel:  Cheryl pointed out two things in the Personnel Manual that will affect the Board.  
1.   Employee personnel records and the information in the personnel records is confidential material and cannot be removed from the library.  
2.   Resolution of Problems and Disputes, Chapter 6.10, if an employee should come to any board member about their supervisor, work hours, etc., we want to make sure the integrity of this section stays strong.  The best thing to do is to advise them to see their supervisor and/or Linda if they have a complaint.

Technology:  Annemarie reported that the committee met and reviewed the copier quotes and their recommendation is to purchase the copier from Superior in the amount of $6,037.00 they had the better contract and price.  We have used them for 10 years and also purchased the staff copier from them.  There was a technology update with Mr. Walter and as of September 6, 2017 the library is now on their 100 mbps circuit. The staff has noticed a marked improvement in speed.  Chuck Marquette who is on the tech staff with the State Library was here to help out during that process.  He was very impressed with our library; the building, the equipment and the expenditures. One other recommendation from Mr. Walter.  Even though our two servers are one-year-old, you never know when something will fail and suggests purchasing two hot swap drives ($295 each; total $590) now to be safe as well as secure current pricing.  Linda and her staff visited the MS Library and were impressed with the STEM Program and would like to start a similar program accessible to a range of ages.  Ann Troop who is a volunteer and retired librarian gave a donation to the library as her husband and daughter are in the engineering field she is interested in Linda’s idea of using the donation for a STEM program.  The committee is planning to meet with the MS librarian to compare notes and
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STEM program up and running in the public library that will support what the schools will be doing in the classrooms.  Lastly, they discussed replacing the toddler computers/tables as they need to be low enough for a toddler to stand and use the computer.  Linda received a quote from AWE to replace two toddler computers in the amount of $5,658.00.  There is only $4,722.01 left in the equipment line.  Linda contacted the State Library and they advised that since it was only 2 computers it cannot be considered a capital purchase but we can purchase the computer furniture out of capital.  Ray Rusnak asked if we could do a line item transfer for the other $1,000.00 to purchase both of these computers.  Linda responded that normally if we overspend on a line we take it from another line then adjust it.  The Board will vote on this this evening.  

Capital Project:  Ray Rusnak reminded the Board about the 2 different items that were discussed at the last meeting.  One was the special needs swing that was purchased and installed at Willow Park.  The other was putting a shade structure outside Willow Park and we have a couple obstacles with the DEP and EPA as far as having a permanent structure outside there along with a permanent floor (concrete or pavers).  We are now thinking about doing shade trees but do not have a landscaper and think it’s best to wait until next Spring. President Cullen asked for an update about the sign.  Ray responded that they are waiting for the permit to be issued which will be probably by the end of the week and have it installed by the end of the October.  President Cullen asked for an update on the blinds.  Linda responded that we finally got our membership in the NJ Education Co-op.  The prices changed a little but they will honor the previous price and are waiting for them to come and do the installation.

Mayor’s Alternate:  Ray Rusnak has nothing from the Mayor at this time.

Liaison to the Friends:  Cheryl Nagel-Smiley stated that there is a meeting Thursday at 5:30 p.m.; the book sale starts on September 23, 2017 and runs for a week and the bake sale is on the first day.  Cheryl also stated that she wrote an article about The Friends membership.  TAPinto put it up and the Observer will put it in as many times as they can.  

Liaison to the Schools’:  Annemarie Stoeckel informed the Board that she is working with Linda again on Back to School Nights to provide applications for the library for new residents or people that are not members and she dropped off a flyer at the Middle School for the Teens and the Tweens to be handed out this evening. 

Community Relations:  Stephanie Wolak stated that she would like to set up a meeting with Linda and President Cullen regarding the Fall Festival.  Last year there was mention of a hayride.  President Cullen responded that Bob stated that he has a cart that could be pulled by a small tractor and was going to see what condition it is in and asked Stephanie to follow-up with him.  

Board President Report:  President Cullen thanked everyone and their committees for their hard work.
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PUBLIC COMMENT:  

President Cullen called for a motion to open the meeting up to the Public.

Cheryl Nagel-Smiley made the motion, seconded by Ray Rusnak.  The motion passed unanimously.  

President Cullen asked if there were any questions or comments from the public.  There were no questions or comments.

President Cullen stated that the public portion will remain open while we go into new business.

OLD BUSINESS:  

Landscaping:  A long discussion went back and forth between the board members about how DPW is maintaining the landscaping lawn services at the Library.  It was agreed by to revisit the possibility of hiring a landscaper next Spring.  A discussion was also entertained between board members regarding installing the sprinkler system, which should be in place prior to hiring a landscaper.  Ray will check to make sure the quotes for the sprinkler systems are still good and at the next meeting the board will discuss the possibility of installing the sprinkler system in the Fall so it is ready for the Spring or if it will wait until next Spring to install the system.  


NEW BUSINESS:

1.  Approve the purchase of a new public copier:
President Cullen called for a motion to approve the purchase of a new public copier from Superior in an amount not to exceed $6,037.00.

Annemarie Stoeckel made the motion, seconded by Melissa Katsingris.  In Favor:  Cheryl Nagel-Smiley, Mayor’s Alternate Ray Rusnak, Superintendent’s Alternate Annemarie Stoeckel, Stephanie Wolak, Melissa Katsingris, Vice President Jones and President Cullen. 

2.  Approval to purchase 2 hot swap drives: 

President Cullen called for a motion to approve the purchase of 2 hot swap drives in an amount not to exceed $590.00.
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Ray Rusnak made the motion, seconded by Annemarie Stoeckel.  In Favor:  Cheryl Nagel-Smiley, Mayor’s Alternate Ray Rusnak, Superintendent’s Alternate Annemarie Stoeckel, Stephanie Wolak, Melissa Katsingris, Vice President Jones and President Cullen.
3.  Approval to purchase of 2 computers for the children’s room in an amount not to exceed $5,658.00:

President Cullen called for a motion to approve the purchase 2 new computers for the children’s room.

Ray Rusnak made the motion, seconded by Stephanie Wolak.  In Favor:  Cheryl Nagel-Smiley, Mayor’s Alternate Ray Rusnak, Superintendent’s Alternate Annemarie Stoeckel, Stephanie Wolak, Melissa Katsingris, Vice President Jones and President Cullen.

4.  Approval of the Personnel Manual with the revision date of 1/1/2018:

President Cullen called for a motion to approve the Personnel Manual with the revision date of 1/1/2018.

Cheryl Nagel-Smiley made the motion, seconded by Ray Rusnak.  In Favor:  Cheryl Nagel-Smiley, Mayor’s Alternate Ray Rusnak, Superintendent’s Alternate Annemarie Stoeckel, Stephanie Wolak, Melissa Katsingris, and President Cullen.


President Cullen asked if there were any questions or comments from the public.  There were no questions or comments.

President Cullen called for a motion to close the public portion of the meeting.

Vice President Jones made the motion, seconded by Cheryl Nagel Smiley.  The motion passed unanimously.
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TRUSTEE REMARKS:
Cheryl Nagel Smiley:  It is hard to believe that yesterday was 16 years since the tragedy; is glad we are moving along with the landscaping and thanked the personnel committee for helping out with the personnel manual.
Stephanie Wolak: Thanked Cheryl and the Personnel Committee for doing all that work with the manual.  I am excited about the STEM program and working with the schools.
Melissa Katsingris:  Thanked the Personnel Committee for their work on the manual.
Vice President Gary Jones:  Stated that 9/11 has a little more impact on him and hopes everyone had a good Labor Day.
Ray Rusnak:  Thanked everyone for all their hard work and diligence and trying to move things forward and get things accomplished.
Annemarie Stoeckel:  Echoed everyone.
President Darlene Cullen:  Echoed everyone.  Thanked everyone for all of their hard work and is looking forward to Fall Fest.

ADJOURNMENT: 

President Cullen called for a motion to adjourn the Library Board Meeting at 7:21 pm.

Cheryl Nagel-Smiley made the motion, seconded by Ray Rusnak.  The motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted by: 


Carmela A. Sutor
Library Board Secretary

